
   Ballyclog & Donaghenry

Today we begin the great season of Advent, our annual time of preparation 
for the celebration of the birth of Jesus at Christmas, the birth of perfect 
love, of endless hope and of unblemished goodness in the world.  Christmas 

is a very special time for most of us, and while this Christmas may be a bit low key 
compared to others we have had, at it's heart it is still a time when we're invited to 
let the best in us rise to the top - a time when we care a little more, smile a little 
easier, help and love a lot more.  All the expected things of Christmas like the 
dinner, the gifts, the gatherings are all expressions of the happiness that the birth 
of Christ should bring to our souls and our selves.  Of course we're always invited 
in Advent to give some time to spritual preparation, so that the real meaning 
of Christmas won't be lost on us.  On Friday we entered into another phase of 
lockdown in the country in an attempt to halt the spread of illness, and it would 
be easy to think that our spiritual preparations have been halted before they even 
began, but not necessarily so.  Advent gives us all a time to do the things that 
count - to say a little prayer at some stage during the day for ourselves, our loved 
ones and all who need help - after all that's who Christ was born to help.  So too 
a little act of kindness or charity - it doesnt have to cost a penny - it could be 
as little as a chat, a wave or a smile - but it's a lovely gift becuase it's the gift of 
friendship.  Maybe this is the time to forgive and let go of that silly, daft old grudge 
and resentment - if ever a year has taught us just how precious every moment with 
everyone who's important in our lives actually is, it's the one we've lived through.  
Maybe this is the year to put the practical practice of our faith in a more important 
position in our lives.  If we had all the usual trappings of Christmas but hadn't 
people to share it all with, hadn't easy friendships, loving families, the feeling of 
having helped a soul along, the feeling of being at peace with all people - would it 
really be that special a Christmas?  Advent is the time to prepare for those special 
few days that lie ahead.  This year think of something real you could do to prepare 
- and when you've thought of something good, go and do it.  Half life is wasted just 
thinking and every life is made twice as happy when things are done.  Advent is 
the time to make that jump and do the things that count.  Do them to honour and 
to say thanks to the Christ that was born for you.	
			            With best wishes for the week,  Fr O’Neill

Internet Broadcasting: Mass and other services will be broadcast each day over the internet. 
The service provider is www.churchmedia.tv and the operator of the system is Fr. Eugene O'Neill PP, 
Parochial House, Coalisland, Tel 8774 0221, to whom queries should be referred.

Parish email: coalislandparish@yahoo.co.uk     Parish Website: www.ballyclogdonaghenry.org
Fr Eugene O’Neill: 8774 0221 / Fr Michael Seery: 8773 9133
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Contact Numbers for Clergy
It may not always be possible for your local priest to be available.  In case of an emer-
gency, Clergy can be contacted at any of the numbers below.  

Fr O’Neill – Brackaville – 02887740221 	      Fr Seery - Stewartstown - 02887739133
Canon Fee - Clonoe - 02887749184	      Fr McCallion – Brocagh - 02887738381
Fr McGuigan – Moortown - 02886737236	      Dean Donaghy – Dungannon - 02887722775

Bulletin sponsored by:

The Perfect Gift
    41 Dungannon Road, Coalisland, BT71 4LN

Tel: 028 8774 6061 
Website: www.perfectgiftni.co.uk

Christmas Cards & Gifts - Yankee Candles & Burners
Jewellery, cup sets, board games, word search books

Prayer of Spiritual Communion

My Jesus,
I believe that you are present 
in the Most Holy Sacrament.
I love You above all things, 

and I desire to receive You into my soul.
Since I cannot, at this moment,

 receive You sacramentally, 
come at least spiritually into my heart.

I embrace You as if You were already there 
and unite myself wholly to You.

Never permit me 
to be separated from You again.



Rosary at Our Lady’s Grotto Sunday to Friday at 8 pm.  
The Divine Mercy Chaplet -  Holy Family Church, Wednesday @ 7pm.

Baptisms Are celebrated on the 2nd and 4th Sunday of each month in the Church of the Holy 
Family and on the 3rd Sunday of each month in St Mary's Stewartstown.  At present, due to the 
ongoing health crisis, there is a limitation of 10 guests as a maximum per Baptism party.    To book 
please contact the parish office by email: coalislandparish@yahoo.co.uk.

Funerals: are still limited to family only with a maximum limit of 25 people in attendance in 
line with current guidance.  This is a government restriction over which we have no discretion.

Weddings: All couples intending to marry in the coming months are asked to contact the Parish 
Office to arrange for the completion of any necessary paperwork before the 3 month guideline 
expires.  Current guidelines limit attendance to 25 people only.

Christmas Mass Bouquets: are now available from the Sacristy at Holy family Church 
before and after all Masses or from the Parochial House in Brackaville.  All Masses for 
Christmas Day will be offered for the intentions of those whom you request your Bouquet for.  
The Mass Offerings (donations) for this will be given to the Sick and Retired Priests Fund of the 
Diocese.  5 design options are available for Mass Bouquets so please feel free to make enquiry 
at any time.

S.V.P Christmas Giving Tree is back!!  Due to Covid 19 and in the interest of everyone’s 
safety S.V.P have made adjustments to the Christmas Appeal this year. The Coalisland Confer-
ence are asking for donations this year rather than gifts. Those in need will receive vouchers in 
advance of the big day to ensure everyone has a happy and most importantly a safe Christmas. 
If you would like to buy a gift or make a donation you can do so through the following link  
https://www.paypal.me/coalislandgivingtree.  A donation box will also be in place in 
the Church.  Donations can also be handed into the Sacristy at any Mass time 
over the coming weeks and will be forwarded to St Vincent De Paul immedi-
ately.  Thank you for your support which helps so many.

Provisional Christmas Mass Schedule
		  St Mary's Church - Stewartstown - 	Christmas Vigil - 7.00pm
						      Christmas Day - 10.30am
		  Holy Family Church - Coalisland - 	Christmas Vigil - 8.00pm
						      Christmas Dawn - 7.30pm
						      Christmas Day - 11.00am

Attendance at all Masses will be by ticket only, (available after Masses from Friday 
11th December subject to Church reopening) with each person attending needing 
to have their ticket on entry.  No one wants to have to be in a position of turning someone 
away on Christmas night but we are still limited by Government regulations over which 
we have no individual discretion.  With families in attendance the maximum number for 
Stewartstown can be increased to 90 and the maximum number in Coalisland to 200.  If 
numbers necessitate it may be possible to celebrate a second Vigil Mass in Coalisland.  
All Masses will be live streamed for those who wish to be cautious and careful, and the 
obligation to attend is fulfilled through online participation this year.  This is all un-
charted territory for everyone and I thank you in advance for your understanding.  This 
is a provisional plan and is subject to change depending on the latest Gov-
ernment advice and regulations.

Anniversaries:  even though public worship with a congregation may be impossible at the 
moment, all anniversaires will be offered on the day requested and Masses can be Participated 
in online.  If anyone has an anniversary booked whihc they would like to chage to a different 
time, this is easily accomodated.  

Confirmation 2021: will be celebrated in smaller class groups next year.  The provisional 
dates are as follows: Primate Dixon PS: 20th, 21st & 22nd April; St Mary's PS - 23rd April.
First Holy Communion: will also be celebrated in smaller class groups.  The provisional 
dates are as follows: Primate Dixon PS: 4th, 5th & 6th May; St Mary's PS: 22nd May.

Holy Family Church 
As of Friday 27th November the Church is closed for public worship as per the latest 
Government regulations.  The following services will continue and will be live streamed 
for those who wish to join in prayer. Church open daily after Mass for Private Prayer.
Weekend Mass: Saturday - 6.00pm; Sunday - 9.30am & 12.00pm
Weekday mass: Monday  - 7.30pm; Tuesday - Friday - 10.00am
Novena Mass: Monday - 7.30pm
Devotions for 1st Sunday of Advent: Sunday 29th November at 6.00pm
Rosary will be recited on Wednesday evenings at 6.00pm

St. Mary’s Church, Stewartstown
As of Friday 27th November the Church is closed for public worship as per the latest 

Government regulations.  The Church will be opened daily for Private Prayer.
Sunday Mass: 10.30am
Weekday Mass: Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday & Friday - 10.00am

St Mary & St Joseph's Church, Brackaville

Open For Daily Prayer - 8.30am - 6.00pm

Collection:  	 Sunday 22nd November 2020: £1834.80
Many thanks for your generosity.  If anyone would like to make a donation by cheque 
please make cheques payable to "Coalisland Catholic Church".
If anyone would like to arrange donations to the Parish by Standing Order, please con-
tact the Parish Office for any necessary details.  Thank you to those who already con-
tribute in this way.
Lately Deceased: Please pray for  Fr John O'Leary PE AP; Joe O'Neill; Martina Newell; 
Brian King; Martin Sally; George Atcheson; Bernie Whitehouse


